

STORIES OF CONNECTION, KINDNESS AND COMMUNITY



JULY 2022 - JUNE 2023



WHAT THE HEART GIVES AWAY IS NEVER GONE.

IT IS KEPT IN THE HEARTS OF OTHERS.

- ROBIN ST. JOHN



IN LOVING MEMORY

SHIRLEY CHAM MERCEDES CRUZ CAP CHESSER

HELEN SCHOECK

THIS YEAR'S REPORT IS DEDICATED IN LOVING MEMORY OF CAP SHIRLEY HELEN AND MERCEDES. EACH OF THESE BEAUTIFUL PEOPLE HAD DISTINCT TIES TO THE. CAP AND SHIRLEY WERE FAITHFUL DONORS. HELEN A LONG-TIME VOLUNTEER, AND MERCEDES A RECIPIENT OF THE SERVICES THAT OUR PARTNERS LIKE CAP SHIRLEY AND HELEN HELP US TO PROVIDE ALL WERE A KEY FABRIC OF OUR FAMILY, AND AN ACTIVE PART OF OUR LIFE HERE AT THE FOUNDATION.

CAP'S DEEP PASSION FOR OUR REBA'S RANCH HOUSE EXPANDED TO PROVIDE SCHOLARSHIPS IN HEALTH THROUGH TEXOMA GIVING PARTNERS. THIS LAST YEAR HE BLESSED US WITH A BEAUTIFUL GARDEN IN MEMORY OF HIS WIFE, JACQUELINE, THAT GREETS US EACH DAY WE WALK INTO OUR OFFICES. EVERYONE WHO KNEW CAP KNEW HOW MUCH HE LOVED BRINGING JOY AND SUPPORT TO OTHERS

Shirley had a profound love for Sherman Fire emergency medical services and spoke OFTEN ABOUT HOW THE TEAM WENT ABOVE AND BEYOND DEMONSTRATING CARE FOR HER HUSBAND. MAX. WHILE ILL. HER SCHOLARSHIP FUND THROUGH TEXOMA GIVING PARTNERS HELPS SUPPORT HIGH SCHOOL STUDENTS INTERESTED IN A CAREER IN EMS

HELEN HAS BEEN A PART OF THE FOUNDATION SINCE THE YEAR THE WAS ESTABLISHED. SHE WAS working the 2007 Reba's Golf Charity Classic with her son. Not a year passed that Helen DID NOT VOLUNTEER FOR A COMMITTEE OR AN EVENT WHEN ASKED. A LOYAL VOLUNTEER AT THE DENISON HOSPITAL. SHE NEVER MISSED AN OPPORTUNITY TO STOP BY OUR OFFICES AND GIVE US A HUG WITH A SMILE THAT WARMED OUR HEARTS

WE HAD THE HONOR TO HELP MERCEDES THROUGH OUR ROOM FOR HOPE CANCER FUND AND SERVICES. SHE HAD AN INSATIABLE PASSION FOR HELPING BREAK THE STIGMA OF CANCER AND MENTAL HEALTH. SHE NEVER STOPPED WORKING TO IMPROVE THE LIVES OF OTHERS ALL WHILE SHE CONTINUED TO RECEIVE TREATMENTS AND SURGERY SHE WAS COURAGEOUS AND AN INSPIRATION TO US

WHILE THEIR ROLES WERE DIFFERENT, ALL FOUR CLEARLY REPRESENT THE CARING SPIRIT AND HEART OF TEXOMA THAT WE GET TO WITNESS EACH AND EVERY DAY. WE ALREADY MISS SEEING THEIR SWEET FACES STOP BY OUR OFFICES AND YET KNOW HOW VERY PRIVILEGED WE WERE TO BE TOUCHED BY EACH OF THESE INCREDIBLE HEROES.

OUR MISSION

TO IMPROVE THE HEALTH & WELLBEING OF THE 239,623 PEOPLE IN THE COMMUNITIES THAT WE SERVE IN OKLAHOMA AND TEXAS.



TOTAL ASSETS AS OF JUNE 2023

\$75 MILLION



FROM JULY 2022 - JUNE 2023 THF DISBURSED

\$4 MILLION

TO SUPPORT COMMUNITY COLLABORATION, AREA NONPROFITS, THE BUILT-ENVIRONMENT, AND CHARITABLE PROGRAMS CREATING COMMUNITY CHANGE FOR RESIDENTS TO LIVE LONG, HEALTHY LIVES

WE RECEIVED

\$9 MILLION



IN DONATIONS TO HELP US DO MORE TOGETHER



THF BOARD



CHAIRMAN JOE FALLON
VICE CHAIRMAN PAT FLYNN
SECRETARY/TREASURER GINGER NYE

HEATHER BURRAGE, GRANTS AND GIVING CHAIRMAN

CINDY BANKSTON

SETH FAIRCHILD

PAT FLYNN

DR. JEANNINE HATT

DAN LITTLE

BRYCE MARTENS

TRACI MOORE
LESLIE MATTHEWS: REBA INC.

DR. TIM PARKER

JIM WALKER, FINANCE CHAIRMAN

BILL WILSON, AUDIT CHAIRMAN

FROM OUR BOARD CHAIRMAN

AS I FINISH THIS YEAR AND BEGIN MY FINAL TERM AS THE BOARD CHAIRMAN OF THE TEXOMA HEALTH FOUNDATION, I WANT YOU TO KNOW THAT I AM TRULY HONORED TO SERVE IN THIS ROLE. I AM INSPIRED AND IN AWE OF THE NONPROFITS, DONORS, PARTNERS, COMMUNITY LEADERS, OUR THF TEAM AND FELLOW BOARD MEMBERS. WE HOPE YOU ENJOY THIS YEAR'S REPORT AS WE SHARE THE STORIES OF THE TRUE STARS MOVING OUR MISSION FORWARD EACH AND EVERY DAY. YOU WILL LEARN MORE ABOUT THE WORK BEHIND EACH OF **THF'S THREE CORE AREAS** OF OPERATIONS.

INVESTING IN OUR COMMUNITIES: AS A FOUNDATION WE MAKE INVESTMENTS IN NONPROFITS SERVING RESIDENTS IN OUR FOUR-COUNTY SERVICE AREA THROUGH TRADITIONAL GRANTMAKING, WE MAKE BIG INVESTMENTS IN COMMUNITY CHANGE THROUGH PLACE-BASED PHILANTHROPY, AND WE STRIVE TO RAISE THE NONPROFIT AND PHILANTHROPIC BAR TOGETHER THROUGH INCREASED AWARENESS OF NONPROFIT SERVICES, COMMUNITY EDUCATION AND TRAININGS. LAST YEAR WE INVESTED IN NONPROFIT PROGRAMS THAT IMPROVE OUR COMMUNITIES' SOCIAL DETERMINANTS OF HEALTH BY INVESTING IN COMMUNITY SPACES, ENCOURAGING PREVENTION, SUPPORTING QUALITY MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES, INCREASING ACCESS TO TRANSPORTATION SERVICES, NUTRITION, AND THE NUMBER OF NURSES PRACTICING IN TEXOMA.

OPERATING OUR OWN CHARITY: ACCORDING TO GRANTMAKERS IN HEALTH, THE IS AMONG ONLY 1/3 OF FOUNDATIONS ACROSS THE U.S. THAT OPERATE THEIR OWN CHARITY. REBA'S RANCH HOUSE WAS ONCE AGAIN RECOGNIZED THIS YEAR BY THE HOSPITAL HOSPITALITY HOUSE NETWORK FOR EXCELLENCE IN SERVICE. WE ARE PROUD TO OWN AND MANAGE REBA MCENTIRE'S ONLY NAMED NONPROFIT THAT BRINGS HOPE AND CARE TO FAMILIES TRAVELING FROM ACROSS THE GLOBE TO BE CLOSE TO LOVED ONES IN HOSPITALS IN TEXOMA.

BUILDING PARTNERSHIPS AND COLLABORATION: WE CANNOT DO THIS WORK ALONE. WE CONTINUOUSLY FOCUS ON FOSTERING PARTNERSHIPS INSIDE AND OUTSIDE OF THE COMMUNITY TO HAVE A GREATER IMPACT. WE DO THIS BY CREATING AND SUPPORTING COLLABORATIVE PROJECTS, HELPING OUR FRIENDS, NEIGHBORS, AND ORGANIZATIONS CONNECT THEIR PASSIONS TO PURPOSE THROUGH SPECIAL PROJECTS AND LEGACY FUNDS. WE GAINED NEW FUND PARTNERS WHO ARE INVESTING IN A HEALTHIER TEXOMA INCLUDING OUR RECENT GIFT FROM PHILANTHROPIST, MACKENZIE SCOTT.

THIS GIFT HAS ALLOWED US TO SECURE A GLOBALLY RECOGNIZED TEAM TO FACILITATE A COMMUNITY-DRIVEN, BOLD REGIONAL PLAN FOR MENTAL WELLBEING THAT I WILL BE EXCITED TO SHARE IN NEXT YEAR'S REPORT. AFTER YEARS OF DEVELOPMENT, WE ARE GRATEFUL TO SHARE THAT WE LAUNCHED MINDWELL TEXOMA WITH AREA BUSINESS CHAMPIONS TO IMPROVE THE MENTAL WELLBEING WITHIN AND BEYOND THE WORKPLACE DOOR, AND PARTNERED WITH LOCAL GOVERNMENT AND LEADERS TO RAISE AWARENESS AND COMMUNICATION AROUND THE DEVASTATING IMPACT OF INCREASING FENTANYL RATES HERE AT HOME.

I look forward to another incredible year in this role and hope you enjoy and are inspired by the heroes captured in the pages that follow.

On Behalf of the THF Board, thank you to those who are a part of this work. For those who do not know us yet, we invite you to connect and learn more about our commitment to a thriving Texoma.



Joe Fallon, THF Board Chairman

Community Board Advisor / Ambassador

This year our Board welcomed our founding board Chairman, Herman Ringler as our first THF Board Community Advisor. Herman is loved by all of us at THF. He has remained committed to THF's mission and is passionate about improving lives in the communities that we serve.

A MESSAGE FROM HERMAN:

"Our mission statement is to support the health and wellbeing of the people in the Texoma Health Foundation community.

I have been privileged to serve on the Texoma Health Foundation board where volunteers have come together to complete our mission statement.

OUR OBJECTIVE SHOULD BE TO CREATE A SOCIETY THAT DOESN'T HAVE PEOPLE IN NEED, AND THAT'S VERY DIFFERENT FROM TAKING CARE OF PEOPLE IN NEED.

THE "WOW" FACTOR IS THAT WE HAVE THE GOOD FORTUNE TO LIVE IN A THF COMMUNITY WHERE WE HAVE THE RESOURCES AND TALENTS TO IMPROVE THE QUALITY OF LIFE FOR OUR CITIZENS BY PROVIDING FINANCIAL AND EMOTIONAL SUPPORT.

Thank you to all the people, past and present, who had the vision to create this entity that enables us to fulfill our mission. A thank you to our staff and leadership team for planting the seed that has enabled us not only to build the Reba's Ranch House but also to fund community requests from our four-county

SERVICE AREA.

IF YOU WANT TO FEEL HAPPY DO SOMETHING FOR YOURSELF.

IF YOU WANT TO FEEL FULFILLED, DO SOMETHING FOR
SOMEONE ELSE."

??

COMMUNITY IS FIRST OF ALL
A QUALITY OF THE HEART.
THE KNOWLEDGE THAT WE ARE ALIVE,
NOT FOR OURSELVES, BUT FOR ONE
ANOTHER.

-HENRI NOUWEN

99

A NOTE FROM THE CEO

DEAR FRIENDS,

THIS REPORT COVERS THE'S 16TH YEAR AS TEXOMA'S COMMUNITY PUBLIC FOUNDATION. AS THE FOUNDING CEO, I TOO WILL BE COMPLETING MY 16TH YEAR AT THE. ALONG THIS INCREDIBLE JOURNEY IT HAS BECOME MORE AND MORE EVIDENT THAT WE WILL NEVER ARRIVE AT OUR MISSION TO IMPROVE THE HEALTH AND WELLBEING OF THOSE LIVING IN OUR FOUR-COUNTY SERVICE AREA IF WE DON'T FIRST UNDERSTAND AND ESTABLISH A CULTURE OF MENTAL HEALTH AND MENTAL WELLBEING. AS ONE OF MY MENTAL HEALTH OFTEN SAYS, "WE WILL NEVER ACHIEVE HEALTH WITHOUT MENTAL HEALTH".

THIS ROAD STARTED FOR US TWELVE YEARS AGO WHEN AFTER CONDUCTING FORUMS AND STUDYING DATA, THE THF BOARD NAMED MENTAL HEALTH AS OUR FOUNDATION'S PRIORITY. SINCE THAT DAY WE HAVE DRAMATICALLY INVESTED MORE OF OUR TIME AND DOLLARS INTO CREATING A MENTALLY HEALTHY REGION. WE ARE CONSISTENTLY AND ACTIVELY LISTENING, STUDYING, INVESTING AND IMPLEMENTING. NATIONAL, STATE, AND LOCAL DATA, ALONG WITH VOICES FROM ACROSS OUR COMMUNITIES, REINFORCE THE NEED TO ADDRESS, PREVENT, TREAT AND MANAGE MENTAL ILLNESS AND SUBSTANCE USE. ALL FOUR OF OUR OKLAHOMA AND TEXAS COUNTIES CARRY SOME OF THE HIGHEST RATES OF SUICIDE, DEPRESSION AND ANXIETY COMPARED TO OUR RESPECTIVE STATES, AND A FOCUSED-STUDY BY GALLUP REPORTED THAT TWO OF EVERY THREE OF OUR RESIDENTS FELT THAT THEY DID NOT HAVE HOPE OR PURPOSE IN THEIR LIVES. SIMULTANEOUSLY, WE ARE SEEING DRAMATIC IMPROVEMENTS IN STIGMA REDUCTION, POSITIVE DATA FROM SCHOOL-BASED PROJECTS THROUGH PARTNER ORGANIZATIONS, INCREASED COLLABORATION AROUND MENTAL HEALTH CREATING POSITIVE CHANGE, AND IMPROVED ACCESS THROUGH FUNDING IN TELE-MENTAL HEALTH.

AS I HAVE THE OPPORTUNITY TO WORK WITH PEERS AND PARTNERS ACROSS THE U.S., I AM MORE AND MORE CERTAIN THAT TEXOMA CAN BE KNOWN AS THE COMMUNITY THAT SUCCESSFULLY ACHIEVES A CULTURE OF MENTAL WELLBEING. A PLACE WHERE ALL RESIDENTS HAVE A STRONG CONNECTION TO HOPE AND PURPOSE, AN OPPORTUNITY TO

THRIVE, RECOGNIZE SIGNS EARLY FOR SELF-CARE, OPENLY SHARE WHEN WE ARE HURTING, STRESSED, ANXIOUS, OR IN NEED OF HELP, AND IN TURN, RECEIVE CARE FROM PROFESSIONALS, AND SUPPORT FROM FRIENDS WHEN NEEDED.

THIS WILL NOT BE ACHIEVED WITH ONE PROGRAM, PROJECT OR SOLUTION. IT WILL REQUIRE A COMMUNITY DRIVEN, MULTI-FACETED APPROACH SUPPORTING THE FULL SPECTRUM OF MENTAL HEALTH AND WELLBEING THAT IS UNFOLDING HERE IN TEXOMA. I AM SO VERY GRATEFUL FOR AN INCREDIBLE TEAM, AN ENGAGED BOARD, A LONG LIST OF TALENTED AND PASSIONATE PARTNERS, DONORS, MENTORS AND LEADERS WHO ARE A PART OF THIS JOURNEY. I AM HAPPY TO SHARE THAT OUR FRIEND AND PROFESSIONAL WRITER, SARAH SAWYER, HAS BEAUTIFULLY CAPTURED STORIES OF THOSE ON THE GROUND MOVING OUR MISSION FORWARD. THESE ARE OUR NEIGHBORS AND HEROES EMBEDDED IN COMMUNITY AND REPRESENTING THE HEART OF TEXOMA.



MICHELLE LEMMING, THE CEO & PRESIDENT

66

STORYTELLING HAS ALWAYS BEEN AT THE
HEART OF BEING HUMAN BECAUSE IT
SERVES SOME OF OUR MOST BASIC NEEDS,
PASSING ALONG OUR TRADITIONS
CONFESSING FAILINGS, HEALING WOUNDS,
ENGENDERING HOPE, STRENGTHENING OUR
SENSE OF COMMUNITY.

99

-PARKER J. PALMER

CAPTURING OUR STORIES WITH HEART

SARAH ELISABETH SAWYER IS A STORY ARCHAEOLOGIST. SHE DIGS UP SHARDS OF PAST LIVES, HOPES, AND TRUTHS, AND PIECES THEM TOGETHER FOR READERS TODAY. THE SMITHSONIAN'S NATIONAL MUSEUM OF THE AMERICAN INDIAN HONORED HER AS A LITERARY ARTIST THROUGH THEIR ARTIST LEADERSHIP PROGRAM FOR HER WORK IN PRESERVING CHOCTAW TRAIL OF TEARS STORIES. SHE IS ALSO A FREELANCE COPYWRITER WHO HAS LOVED WRITING FOR REBA'S RANCH HOUSE SINCE 2019.

A TRIBAL MEMBER OF THE CHOCTAW NATION OF OKLAHOMA, SARAH RESIDES IN HER HOMETOWN OF CANTON, TEXAS.



66

YOU HAVE TO LOOK AT THE WHOLE

PATIENT AND THE WHOLE FAMILY,

BECAUSE WHEN YOU'RE TAKING CARE OF A

BABY, YOU'RE ALSO TAKING CARE OF A

FAMILY. REBA'S RANCH HOUSE PROVIDES

THAT EXTRA LAYER OF SUPPORT.

-DR. SNEHAL DOSHI

99

THE HOUSE THAT REBA BUILT

TAKING CARE OF THE FAMILIES OF TINY BABIES AT REBA'S RANCH HOUSE

While physicians focus on the health of the baby—some as tiny as one pound—the ranch house takes care of the health of the parents.

Parents shouldn't have to think about gas money when their newborn baby is in intensive care. That is one of the driving factors behind the Millennium Medical Group's partnership with Reba's Ranch House. The group owns and manages multiple Neonatal Intensive Care Units (NICU) throughout Texas, New Mexico, and Georgia. They are a national practice of Neonatologists—Pediatric Specialists that take care of Newborn babies with extra needs.

MANY OF THE FAMILIES THE MILLENNIUM MEDICAL GROUP WORKS WITH STRUGGLE WITH TRANSPORTATION ISSUES. SOME LIVE HOURS AWAY. FOR PARENTS WHO ARE EVEN A 10 MINUTE DRIVE AWAY, IT CAN FEEL LIKE AN ETERNITY WHEN THEY'RE SEPARATED FROM THEIR BABY.

"IT'S HARD ENOUGH HAVING YOUR BABY BE SICK AND NOT BEING IN YOUR ROOM, MUCH LESS HAVING A BABY THAT HAS TO BE TRANSFERRED TO ANOTHER FACILITY MILES AWAY," SAYS DR. SNEHAL DOSHI, CEO OF THE MILLENNIUM MEDICAL GROUP. "AS A PARENT, I COULDN'T IMAGINE MY WIFE IN ONE HOSPITAL AND MY BABY IN ANOTHER." THE UNIQUE BENEFIT OF THE NICU AT THE TEXOMA MEDICAL CENTER (TMC) IS ITS CLOSE PROXIMITY TO REBA'S RANCH HOUSE. SOMETIMES BABIES ARE TRANSFERRED TO TMC SPECIFICALLY BECAUSE THE PARENTS CAN STAY CLOSE TO THEIR BABIES DURING THE LONG DURATION OF THEIR STAY IN THE NICU. "WE DON'T ALWAYS THINK ABOUT IT, BUT LET'S SAY MOM AND DAD HAVE ONE CAR, MAYBE AN OLD TRUCK, AND THEY'RE DRIVING 30-40 MINUTES EVERY DAY TO VISIT THEIR BABY," DR. DOSHI SAYS. "A LOT OF OUR FAMILIES DON'T HAVE THAT CASH TO SAY, 'I NEED TO SPEND \$20 TO GO SEE MY BABY.' IN TODAY'S WORLD, WE SHOULDN'T HAVE TO THINK LIKE THAT. SO HAVING A MOM STAY AT THE RANCH HOUSE A FEW DAYS TO TAKE THAT BURDEN AWAY HELPS THEM."

CLOSE PROXIMITY IS ALSO VITAL TO THE HEALTH OF THE MOTHER AND BABY. STUDIES HAVE SHOWN THAT KEEPING THE MOTHER CLOSE TO HER BABY REDUCES THE CHANCE OF POSTPARTUM DEPRESSION, LESSENS RECOVERY TIME. AND HELPS THE NEW MOM'S MILK SUPPLY COME IN.

A SPECIAL GUEST ROOM AT THE RANCH HOUSE IS SET UP FOR MOTHERS. THERE IS A ROCKING CHAIR (THANKS TO OUR FRIEND CAP CHESSER), AND EVERYTHING SHE NEEDS TO PUMP MILK, INCLUDING A SMALL FRIDGE TO SAFELY STORE IT. SHOWER, LAUNDRY FACILITY, FOOD IN THE MAIN KITCHEN... PARENTS CAN FEEL AT HOME AND HAVE PEACE OF MIND WHILE THEY LOOK AFTER THEIR NEWBORN DURING THE INTENSE TIME. DR. DOSHI SAYS, "WE AS PHYSICIANS ARE SO FOCUSED ON TREATING THE DISEASE AND THAT'S GREAT. BUT YOU HAVE TO LOOK AT THE WHOLE PATIENT AND THE WHOLE FAMILY, BECAUSE WHEN YOU'RE TAKING CARE OF A BABY, YOU'RE ALSO TAKING CARE OF A FAMILY. REBA'S RANCH HOUSE PROVIDES THAT EXTRA LAYER OF SUPPORT."

"These partnerships are such a vital part of the work we do at Reba's Ranch House," says michelle Lemming, CEO of the Texoma Health Foundation. "Organizations like millennium medical Group are part of the reason that 100% of Guests at Reba's Ranch House reported a positive impact on their own physical, emotional, and spiritual wellbeing this last year.



Two Generations of Handcrafted Bird Feeders at the Ranch House



Our Reba's Ranch House has a new, special bird feeder that mitch gray assures is always full of bird seed for our flying guests who visit the Reba's Ranch House..

The "bird feeder story" starts well over 30 years ago with Richard Ward, and includes the following: Richard's parents, Brad and Betty Ward, were retired and living on Betty's home place in North Texas. In 1992, Thf's legacy foundation, backed by the country music singer, Reba McEntire, opened the original Reba's Ranch House near the hospital in Denison. Texas.

OUR RANCH HOUSE SERVES A SIMILAR FUNCTION TO A RONALD MCDONALD HOUSE: PEOPLE FROM OUT OF TOWN WHO HAVE RELATIVES IN THE HOSPITAL CAN STAY THERE FOR FREE. GUESTS HAVE KITCHEN PRIVILEGES, AND, ON A ROTATING BASIS, LOCAL CHURCHES FURNISH BUFFET SUPPERS. BRAD WAS ASSOCIATED WITH A DOCENT GROUP AT THE NEARBY HAGERMAN WILDLIFE REFUGE. A LEADER AT HAGERMAN ASKED HIM TO BUILD A BIRD FEEDER FOR THE GROUP TO DONATE TO REBA'S RANCH HOUSE TO GARNER SOME LOCAL PRESS FOR BOTH ORGANIZATIONS. BEING A CRAFTY GUY, BRAD TOOK A LOOK AT THE RANCH HOUSE AND BUILT A MODEL OF THE FACILITY AS A BIRD FEEDER.

In 2007, Denison built a much-larger hospital near the freeway, and Reba's followed suite by constructing a new Ranch House a block from this hospital. Ten years later, Brad was terminally ill in the new hospital; and his family -Richard and his wife, Julie, were staying at the new Reba's Ranch House to be close to their father. During a "save-our-sanity drive" around town, they tried to search out the original Ranch House and the model that brad had built. They found out that it had not weathered the years of Texas sun and was no longer on the property at the time the new house was built.

In a subsequent discussion, Julie said, "Well, your dad built a model of the old Ranch House, maybe you should build a model of the new one."





Thus began a major project. A contact on Reba's Staff obtained the original AutoCad® architectural design files, and skilled designer, Dennis Bacon, created a corresponding Solidworks® scale model and generated parts drawings. After joining the Hacker Lab in Rocklin, CA.

RICHARD USED THEIR WOODWORKING EQUIPMENT TO CREATE THE WALLS AND DORMERS. JIM KREBS, AN EXCELLENT ALL-AROND CRAFTER AT THE LAB HELPED HIM LASER BURN THE DOOR, WINDOW AND ROCK WALL PATTERNS INTO THE WOOD WHILE A SHEET METAL SHOP, ROSEVILLE PRECISION INDUSTRIES, FABRICATED THE BASE AND ROOF DECKS (AS A FAVOR TO A FORMER GOOD CUSTOMER).

RICHARD ASSEMBLED THE PIECES AND CUT THE "SHINGLES" ON A WORK TABLE IN HIS SIDE YARD. THE ACTUAL PROJECT WORK DID NOT CONSUME ALL THESE YEARS; THERE WERE MANY, MANY MONTHS OF DELAY DUE TO PERSONAL ISSUES AND WORK LOAD AT THE SHEET METAL SHOP.

When Richard's masterpiece was complete, a custom shipping crate was built to ship the feeder to its new home in Texas. A family celebration followed, full of singing, stories, tears and a dedication of the bird feeder in memory of both Brad and Julie.

FEEL-GOOD MEALS TO SOOTHE DURING DIFFICULT TIMES

SOMETIMES WHEN GUESTS DRIVE UP TO REBA'S RANCH HOUSE, THEY ARE
ON THEIR LAST GALLON OF GAS. HAVING A COZY ROOM TO STAY IN WHILE
THEIR LOVED ONE IS HOSPITALIZED IS ALREADY A GIFT, BUT THEY SOON LEARN THE HOSPITALITY
DOESN'T END THERE. A HOT MEAL OFTEN AWAITS THEM IN THE RANCH HOUSE'S KITCHEN.

"EATING AT THE RANCH HOUSE SAVES THEM MONEY," SAYS LINDA VISSERING, THE MEAL MINISTRY COORDINATOR AT THE RANCH HOUSE. "BUT MORE THAN THAT, IT'S KNOWING THAT SOMEBODY CARED ABOUT THEM AS A STRANGER IN A DIFFICULT SITUATION. THEY ARE OUT OF TOWN AND OUT OF THEIR COMFORT ZONE, BUT THEY GET TO EAT FOOD THAT WAS MADE WITH SOMEONE'S OWN HANDS THAT CARED ENOUGH TO DO SOMETHING FOR A STRANGER. IT'S THINGS LIKE MAC AND CHEESE AND MEATLOAF, STUFF THAT MAKES YOU FEEL GOOD AND AT HOME."

LINDA HEADS UP THE SCHEDULE FOR THE MEAL MINISTRY, AND MAKES SURE NOTHING GOES TO WASTE. SHE KEEPS LEFTOVERS LABELED AND ROTATED IN THE RANCH HOUSE'S REFRIGERATOR AND FREEZER. MEALS ARE AVAILABLE NEARLY EVERY DAY OF THE WEEK FOR ANY GUEST WHO NEEDS THEM AFTER A LONG DAY AT THE HOSPITAL.

There are also canned goods like soups in the pantry for a quick meal. On-the-go breakfast options like sausage and biscuit sandwiches and breakfast pockets help guests start the day. Then they are sent off to the hospital with a bag filled with snacks and a bottle of water.

THE HEART OF THE REBA'S RANCH HOUSE'S MEAL MINISTRY REMAINS THE HOT MEALS BROUGHT THREE TIMES A WEEK. LINDA COORDINATES THE LOCAL CHURCHES, LEAGUES, AND RESTAURANTS THAT CONTRIBUTE. IT DOESN'T TAKE VERY MUCH EFFORT FROM ANY ONE PERSON TO MAKE IT WORK," LINDA SAYS. "YOU GET THREE LADIES TOGETHER AND EACH ONE PREPARING A PORTION OF THE MEAL MAKES IT EASIER. A LITTLE BIT OF EFFORT FROM INDIVIDUALS ADDS UP. THAT'S HOW THE MEAL MINISTRY WORKS."

LINDA HAS BEEN A LONGTIME FAN OF THE RANCH HOUSE SINCE THE FUNDRAISING DAYS WHEN SHE BOUGHT TICKETS FOR THE REBA CONCERTS. LINDA WAS A MEDICAL ASSISTANT AT THE HOSPITAL AND ACCUSTOMED TO REFERRING CAREGIVERS TO THE RANCH HOUSE.

When she retired, Linda began volunteering at the house. As a breast cancer survivor, she was drawn to help in the Room for Hope — a room in Reba's Ranch House created to help support those in the community facing cancer. Her volunteering grew into lending a hand at fundraising luncheons, and her current place as the volunteer meal ministry coordinator.

"One day, Reba's Ranch House Director, Marilyn Bice said, 'I've got a job I think you'd be good at,' because I like to talk and know how to raise money," Linda Laughed. "She thought I'd be able to talk to people about helping with the meal ministry."

Volunteering after retirement is the perfect path to retaining health and well-being. You get to meet with friends regularly and help those in tough situations.

Like Linda and the meal ministry team, it can start as simply as cooking a portion of a meal every few months.

YOU CAN BE PART OF MAKING FEEL-GOOD MEALS HAPPEN AT REBA'S RANCH HOUSE WHEN YOU GIVE FINANCIALLY. YOUR SUPPORT KEEPS THIS LOVING HOME OPEN AT NO COST TO CAREGIVERS.

REBA'S RANCH HOUSE BY THE NUMBERS IN 2022-23

\$414,345

INVESTED IN THE OPERATIONS AND UPKEEP OF REBA'S RANCH HOUSE

541

273

6.5

CAREGIVERS CARED FOR BY
THE RRH TEAM

VOLUNTEER HOURS DONATED DAYS Average Length of Stay





Jack & Kathleen Berry: Camp Sweeney Scholarships

Dr. Max & Shirley Cham: EMS Scholarships

JACQUELINE VANDIVER CHESSER: NURSING SCHOLARSHIPS

CHILDREN'S: CHILDREN'S EMERGENCY SERVICES

Community Fund: Service Area Greatest Needs

KATHY BOURNE CROWLEY: NURSING SCHOLARSHIPS

FANNIN CO. HOSPITAL AUTHORITY: WELLBEING OF FANNIN COUNTY RESIDENTS

R.L. Franks Organ Transplant: Organ Transplants

JERDY & ANNE GARY: SUPPORTING REBA'S RANCH HOUSE

GET ABOVE THE CROWD: SOCIAL & ECONOMIC SKILLS FOR GIRLS

NATHAN HALEMANN MEMORIAL FUND: POTTSBORO HIGH SCHOOL SCHOLARSHIPS

HEALTH WORKFORCE EDUCATION: IMPROVING HEALTH WORKFORCE

HP CHILD & ADOLESCENT WELLNESS: CHILD & ADOLESCENT WELLNESS

SUSAN HOOPER CANCER CARE: CANCER TREATMENTS & SURGERIES

HOWE COMMUNITY CONNECTIONS: WELLBEING OF HOWE RESIDENTS

REBA MCENTIRE FUND: CHARITABLE PROJECTS SUPPORTING THOSE MOST IN NEED

RAY & MARY MORRISON: SUPPORTING REBA'S RANCH HOUSE

ROBERTA POND: NURSING SCHOLARSHIPS

RALPH & FRANCES PORTER: MEDICAL ASSISTANCE

T.W. PORTER FUND: SAFETY-NET FOR MEDICAL ASSISTANCE

Reba's Ranch House: Supporting Reba's Ranch House

ROOM FOR HOPE PATIENT ASSISTANCE: CANCER TREATMENTS & SURGERIES

MACKENZIE SCOTT: HEALTH & WELLBEING

TEXOMA RESPONSE FUND: AREA RELIEF

THE PARK: THE PARK SPECIAL PROJECTS

Dr. Mackey Watkins: Dialysis Care



EVERY HEART SINGS A SONG, INCOMPLETE, UNTIL ANOTHER HEART WHISPERS BACK.

- PLATO



HELPING
CHILDREN
LIVE A FULL,
LONG &
MEANINGFUL
LIFE

Texoma Health Foundation and Texoma Giving Partners have collectively donated to Camp Sweeney every year since our inception for the work they do improving the health and wellbeing of Texoma.

DR ERNIE FERNANDEZ SAID "THE HOLY SPIRIT PLACED ME HERE". THE DIRECTOR OF CAMP SWEENEY WHO JOINED THE MEDICAL STAFF OF THE CAMP 34 YEARS AGO, TALKED ABOUT HOW CAMP SWEENEY NOT ONLY TEACHES CHILDREN FROM AGES 5-18 WAYS TO BETTER MANAGE TYPE I DIABETES, BUT HE SAYS AS IMPORTANT, HELPS CAMPERS LEARN SKILLS IN RESILIENCE TO DECREASE DEPRESSION, AND ANXIETY THAT CAN ARISE FROM BEING DIFFERENT AND FACING JUDGEMENT. FERNANDEZ, ALONG WITH HIS MEDICAL STAFF, MEDICAL RESIDENTS AND COUNSELORS INVEST AND CARE FOR CAMPERS DURING AND OUTSIDE OF CAMP TO HELP EACH CHILD LIVE A FULL, LONG, AND MEANINGFUL LIFE.

LEAVING A COMMUNITY LEGACY: CAP CHESSER

On Cap Chesser's long list of charitable giving and volunteer work, Reba's Ranch House stood out for reasons that go back a long, long way. In third grade, Cap was growing up in east central Oklahoma, near Prague, when his family needed to make an emergency trip to the hospital in Oklahoma City. Cap's mother was in a bad way during her third pregnancy and they didn't know if she would survive. During those worrisome days, Cap's father rented an apartment a full mile from the hospital for the family to stay in during the ordeal.

Mom was okay. But when Cap walked the halls of Reba's Ranch House, he knew the difference a home away from home, so close to the hospital, would have made for his family back then. "I was struck with the mission of Texoma Health Foundation and what they do, and then with Reba's Ranch House," Cap said. "I started giving annually, but got more active when I felt there was a need. In 2008, I really started stepping into the waters there."

Among Cap's many charitable contributions, scholarship establishments, and volunteer activities—he was the Paul Kisel Volunteer of the Year 2021 through the Denison Chamber—one of them is the "Leadership Denison" program. Cap helped organize the different areas of focus—from government to tourism—and he puts the ranch house on the agenda to tour during the medical focus day.

THOUGH SOMEONE ELSE GUIDES THE LEADERSHIP GROUP TOUR, CAP WAS ALWAYS THERE WITH THEM TO GO THROUGH THE HOUSE. THEY SEE THE FOOTPRINTS CAP AND HIS WIFE, JACQUELINE VANDIVER CHESSER, HAVE MADE THROUGH THE YEARS. IT STARTED WHEN THE COUPLE SPONSORED THE LAUNDRY ROOM, BECAUSE JUST LIKE ANY HOUSE—IT PILES UP. BUT IT'S THE QUALITY OF THE HOUSE THAT CAPTURES PEOPLE'S HEART AND ATTENTION.

"IT'S AN EYE OPENER FROM THE STANDPOINT OF HOW NICE THE FACILITY IS," CAP SAID.

"They thought it was going to be like a hotel, but it's not. It's a completely ENCAPSULATED HOME FOR THE PEOPLE WHO ARE GOING TO BE THERE AWHILE" AFTER CHRISTMAS EACH YEAR CAP WOULD ASK FOR THE RANCH HOUSE'S LEFTOVER WISH LIST FOR THE DENISON ROTARY CLUB TO TAKE CARE OF HE MAKES SHOPPING TRIPS TO MAKE SURE EVERYTHING IS CHECKED OFF. EVEN IF IT'S NON-GLAMOROUS ITEMS LIKE DISHWASHERS AND VACUUM CLEANERS. "THERE ARE THINGS THAT PEOPLE DON'T THINK ABOUT." CAP SAID. "ONE YEAR, THE THING THAT IUMPED OUT AT ME WAS THAT THEY NEEDED A WHOLE STACK OF TRASH CANS. IT'S ONE OF THE LESS BEAUTIFUL GIFTS I'VE EVER GIVEN "

BUT ONE OF HIS MOST BEAUTIFUL GIFTS WAS AFTER HIS WIFE PASSED IN 2020. CAP SET OUT TO KEEP HER MEMORY AS PART OF THE PLACES THEY BOTH LOVED AND ADMIRED. ONE OF THOSE WAS REBA'S RANCH HOUSE, AND CAP SPONSORED WHAT HE CALLS THE, "I MISS YOU, MOMMY." ROOM, IT HAS A CRIB. ROCKER, AND A FRIDGE-EVERYTHING TO MAKE A MOTHER FEEL AT HOME WHEN UNDERGOING A MEDICAL CRISIS. IT'S THE KIND OF ROOM HIS WIFE WOULD HAVE APPRECIATED. AND HIS OWN MOTHER

AS WELL. THE IMPACT OF THEIR FAMILY'S MEDICAL CRISIS EARLY IN HIS LIFE IS ONE REASON WHY THE RANCH HOUSE HOLDS A SPECIAL PLACE IN HIS HEART.

IN MEMORY OF CAP - WHO FOREVER TOUCHED OUR HEARTS



TEXOMA GIVING PARTNERS BY THE NUMBERS IN 2022-23

26

\$1,476,043

TOTAL FUNDS COMMITTED TO IMPROVING LIVES

PATIENT ASSISTANCE. SCHOLARSHIPS AND SUPPORT NONPROFITS

DISTRIBUTED TO PROVIDE CAMPAIGN IN PARTNERSHIP with Grayson County AND COMMUNITY LEADERS TO INCREASE AWARENESS OF THE DEVASTATING IMPACT OF FENTANYL IN TEXOMA



SOCIAL DETERMINANTS

OF HEALTH:
HEALTH,
WELLNESS,
AND
COMMUNITY
BONDING
AT THE
THF PARK

FOAM FROM THE CANNON SHOT OUT OVER THE LAUGHING FACES. KIDS DANCED AND GIGGLED AS THE FOAM CANNON KEPT UP ITS BARRAGE OF FUN. A MAN IN A WHEELCHAIR SMILED EVERY TIME THE FOAM SPRAYED HIM.

"That was one of the more memorable moments for me," says andrew means, Recreation Manager for the City of Denison. "Being able to see how much fun people of all ages and abilities were having during that time, and the impact the THF Park has on the community."

The foam cannon was brought out for the annual birthday bash to celebrate the THF Park's anniversary. The cannon made an appearance this year for the 5th-anniversary bash, along with waterslides, inflatables, a rock climbing wall, laser tag, balloon twisters, face painters, and a petting zoo.

"The annual birthday bash is one in a long list of events and activities hosted at the THF Park to bring the community together for fun, health, and wellness. With miles of nature trails, softball/baseball fields, soccer fields, sand volleyball courts, playgrounds, splash pad, pavilions, and much more across 66 acres, the THF Park is the place to be year-round.

THE FOCUS OF THE PARK ALIGNS WITH THE TEXOMA HEALTH FOUNDATION'S MISSION TO SUPPORT THE WELLBEING OF OUR COMMUNITY. "THF PARK WAS ESTABLISHED TO PROVIDE A PLACE FOR HEALTH AND WELLNESS FOR ALL INDIVIDUALS—FROM THOSE WHO ARE THE MOST PHYSICALLY CHALLENGED TO THOSE WHO WANT TO PARTICIPATE IN ELITE ATHLETIC ACTIVITIES," ANDREW SAYS. "THE VISION FOR THE PARK WAS TO PROVIDE A PLACE TO SERVE THE NEEDS OF ALL AGES, FROM TODDLERS TO GOLDEN AGES, FOR GENERATIONS TO COME."

For decades, the City of Denison discussed the idea of new recreation and park facilities. It finally came to fruition when they partnered with the Texoma Health Foundation and Tom Johnson Properties for a multi-million-dollar, versatile park. "They really outdid themselves with this park," says Jess, a regular parkgoer. "It is such a prosperous investment in the community and for people all over Texoma."

Community partnerships abound in the park. One is the Story Walk with the Denison Public Library which gets kids both walking and reading. Then there is the "Walk with the Doc" and open-air pilates classes—free of charge. "Combining physical activities while being exposed to nature and parks have been proven to lower blood pressure, increase self-esteem, and have an overall positive effect on all aspects of a person's health," Andrew says.

Other hit events are the Collegiate Softball Winter Blast, Easter Egg Hunt, Ice Cream Social, Popsicles in the Park, Mother/Son Party, Touch-a-Truck event, Baseball, softball and soccer leagues and tournaments, Kickball leagues, Sand Volleyball leagues and tournaments, and 5K and fun run events.

THE BIRTHDAY BASH TO CELEBRATE THE PARK'S 5TH ANNIVERSARY BROUGHT LOADS OF LAUGHTER, SMILES, AND COMMUNITY BONDING. "OUR FAMILY HAS ALWAYS GOTTEN THE THRILL OF MEETING NEW FAMILIES AND OLD FRIENDS HERE AT THE PARK," SAYS RICK, A REGULAR PARKGOER.

"IF YOU'VE NEVER BEEN YOU SHOULD GO SEE IT FOR YOURSELE."

\$793,519



GRANTEE PARTNERS

NONPROFITS COMPLETING THEIR FUNDED PROJECTS IN 2022

AUSTIN COLLEGE

BIG FIVE COMMUNITY SERVICES

BOYS & GIRLS CLUB OF DENISON

BOYS & GIRLS CLUB OF SHERMAN

COURT APPOINTED SPECIAL ADVOCATES OF GRAYSON COUNTY

CHILD AND FAMILY GUIDANCE CENTER

CITY OF DURANT

CRISIS CONTROL CENTER

FANNIN COUNTY CHILDREN'S CENTER

FANNIN COUNTY JUVENILE SERVICES

FANNIN HEALTH CLINIC

GEARY GIRLS RANCH

GIRLS ON THE RUN
GRANT HALLIBURTON
GRAYSON COLLEGE FOUNDATION
GREATER TEXOMA HEALTH CLINIC
HOME HOSPICE OF GRAYSON COUNTY

HOUSE OF ELI IMAGINE DURANT I127 MINISTRY

MADILL COMMUNITY DAY CARE
MASTERKEY MINISTRIES OF GRAYSON COUNTY
ROOM FOR HOPE

Surrender House Texoma Behavioral Health Leadership Team Texoma Community Center

THE REHABILITATION CENTER

27

\$978,549

NONPROFITS

DISTRIBUTED

NON-PROFIT CAPACITY BUILDING: MATCHING NON-PROFIT AGENCIES WITH STUDENT GRANT WRITERS THROUGH SEPA

MOUNTAINS OF RESEARCH GOES INTO FINDING GRANTS THAT NON-PROFITS CAN QUALIFY FOR, FOLLOWED BY MOUNDS OF PAPERWORK TO SHIFT THROUGH BEFORE FINALLY SITTING DOWN TO COMPILE AN APPLICATION.

ENTER SEPA — SOCIAL ENTREPRENEURSHIP FOR POVERTY ALLEVIATION. THIS AUSTIN COLLEGE PROGRAM SENDS STUDENTS OUT ON A MISSION WITH SUMMERTIME SERVICE-LEARNING WORK THAT CAN FURTHER THEIR ACADEMIC AND CAREER GOALS.

One student said, "I have worked or volunteered in non-profits for a while now, but this was the first time I've worked under a project that was specific towards the career I hope to go into. It confirmed for me that this is the path I want to stay on."

In the spring of each year, SEPA opens applications on two fronts: applications for non-profit agencies to apply for a college student grant writing intern, and applications for students of all majors to apply for a paid summer grant writing internship program that gives them community work experience.

These applications come from a range of non-profits such as the African American Museum, Child and Family Guidance Center, Grayson County Shelter, Meals on Wheels of Texoma, and more. Each application is thoroughly reviewed and selections made. The matching begins, aligning a student's strengths and goals with the needs of an agency. One example is how performing arts and music majors are often matched with the Sherman Community Players and the Sherman Symphony Orchestra.

NATE BIGELOW, ASSOCIATE PROFESSOR AND CHAIR OF POLITICAL SCIENCE AT AUSTIN COLLEGE, RUNS THE SEPA PROGRAM ALONG WITH KRYSTAL HUTCHESON AND STAFF AT AUSTIN COLLEGE. "THE AGENCIES PUT ALL OF THEIR TIME AND EFFORT INTO DELIVERING THE VITAL PROGRAMS THEY OFFER THE COMMUNITY." NATE SAYS. "WE HOPE BY OFFERING UP SOME OF OUR MOST TALENTED

STUDENTS THAT THEY ARE ABLE TO CONTINUE ON WITH THE FUNDRAISING THEY NEED TO BE SUCCESSFUL."

After the students and agencies are matched, all attend the college's grant writing workshop before the students enter the field for their 200 hours of work with their assigned agency. Because of the range of non-profits that have benefited from the program, SEPA provides a vehicle for Austin College to integrate deeply with the city of Sherman, where they are located, and in surrounding areas.

"When we look at the SEPA program as a whole, we're happy for our students who get to have this transformative learning experience," Nate says. "We're happy for the college because we get to engage the community in a meaningful way. Of course, we're really happy for our agencies who, without our students, might not have been able to finish that grant application and get it in. We see it as a win-win-win program for everyone involved."

TO DATE, STUDENTS THROUGH SEPA HAVE GENERATED NEARLY FIVE MILLION IN GRANT DOLLARS FOR DOZENS OF AGENCIES.

"When students can put those [successful] grants on their resume, it makes them look like they have magic powers," Nate says. "And people want to hire them because they've had these successes."

The Texoma Health Foundation (THF) provides steady and consistent support for SEPA, enabling SEPA to pay the interns and offer summer housing funds. Many of the agencies supported by THF apply for the SEPA grant writing internship program annually.

"WE ARE THANKFUL TO THE TEXOMA HEALTH FOUNDATION FOR THEIR LONG-LASTING SUPPORT OF THIS PROGRAM," NATE SAYS. "THEY'RE ONE OF OUR ANCHORS WHEN IT COMES TO BEING ABLE TO DELIVER THIS PROGRAM.

14

COLLEGE INTERNS PAIRED
WITH AREA NONPROFITS AS
A RESULT OF THE FUNDS

\$90,500

IN GRANTS SECURED FOR THE GRANTEES



ACCESS TO MEDICAL CARE: FILLING IN THE TRANSPORTATION GAP FOR CRITICAL MEDICAL CARE

Dialysis appointments. Physical therapy. Emergency dental. People in tough situations would not have access to these services without a ride to get them there.

This is where SORTS (Southern Oklahoma Rural Transportation System) by Big Five Community Services fills in the gap.

"MEDICAID AND MEDICARE WILL COVER CERTAIN TYPES OF MEDICAL TRIPS BUT NOT OTHERS," EXPLAINS TANYA GLEGHORN, THE BIG FIVE COMMUNITY PROGRAMS, TRANSPORTATION AND HOUSING DIRECTOR. "THEY ALSO REQUIRE A THREE-DAY NOTICE FOR YOU TO GET TRANSPORT. SO IF YOU WAKE UP AND NEED TO GO TO THE DENTIST TODAY BECAUSE YOU HAVE AN ABSCESSED TOOTH YOU CAN'T GET A RIDE. WITHOUT TRANSPORTATION, PATIENTS MISS CRITICAL MEDICAL TREATMENT OR SOMETHING THAT WILL HELP THEM REHABILITATE."

One client called in to the Big Five for help because she works full-time while helping care for her brother, a dialysis patient. Her taking off work to transport him three times per week to treatment wasn't feasible. Now, the SORTS bus takes him back and forth, easing the burden on his caregiver sister and ensuring he doesn't miss life-sustaining treatments. While the SORTS transportation program is a large part of the Big Five, programs in this community action agency are vital for several aspects within the community.

- HEAD START FOR EARLY CHILDHOOD EDUCATION
- PUBLIC TRANSPORTATION
- HOUSING PROJECTS
- RX FOR OKLAHOMA PRESCRIPTION ASSISTANCE
- SENIOR MEDICAL TRANSPORT
- FAMILY CAREGIVER RESPITE SERVICES
- OUTREACH PROGRAM FOR SENIORS
- CHORE (VOUCHER PROGRAM) FOR ERRANDS, MEAL PREPARATION, HOUSE CLEANING, AND YARD WORK
- FOOD PANTRIES

Through the programs across their four-county service area, the Big Five served approximately 4,000 individuals in 2022. The transportation service logged 60,400 trips, and 4,898 of those trips were in Bryan County for medical needs. Tanya, who has a history in the medical field and nonprofits, has worked at Big Five for the past 13 years. She wears multiple hats that keep her going in all directions every day. But the rewards are worthwhile. "At the end of the day I can go home, lay my head on the pillow, and know we helped someone," Tanya says. "That's what makes me come back and do it the next day. Nonprofit work is difficult at times, especially because of funding issues. But then you get a phone call that says, 'Without you guys, I could not have had XYZ service."

While the state funds 50% of their operational costs, Tanya and Big Five rely on local grant funding from places like the Texoma Health Foundation. The helps fill in the gap for medical transportation through the SORTS program for those under 60 years of age. "It's difficult to find match partners and we don't take those for granted at all," Tanya says. "We are extremely appreciative of them. We would not be able to operate without them."



53,741

MILES
DRIVEN AS A RESULT OF
FUNDS FROM THF
TO HELP RESIDENTS RECEIVE

4,898

MEDICAL VISITS



AT THE END OF THE DAY I CAN GO HOME, LAY MY HEAD ON THE PILLOW, AND KNOW WE HELPED SOMEONE.

-TANYA GLEGHORN

99

ACCESS TO MEDICAL CARE

BY THE NUMBERS IN 2022-23

1,570

UNDUPLICATED PRIMARY
CARE VISITS FOR UNDER AND
UNINSURED RESIDENTS
THROUGH THE GREATER
TEXOMA HEALTH CLINIC

\$486,108

WORTH OF PRESCRIPTION
MEDICATION SECURED
THROUGH THE
PRESCRIPTION
ASSISTANCE PROGRAM

\$346,944

WORTH OF FREE MEDICATION SECURED AND DISTRIBUTED

469

RESIDENTS WITH NO
INSURANCE WERE PROVIDED
PRIMARY CARE THROUGH
THE FANNIN HEALTH CLINIC

36

CHILDREN WITH SPECIAL
NEEDS AGES 0-14 RECEIVED
PEDIATRIC PHYSICAL,
OCCUPATIONAL AND SPEECH
THERAPY THROUGH THE
REHAB CENTER

1,056

THERAPY SESSIONS
PROVIDED TO HELP
CHILDREN REACH THEIR
HIGHEST POTENTIAL



MENTAL HEALTH & WELLBEING: A COMMUNITY'S HUB FOR MENTAL HEALTH AND WELLNESS

A group of young students sat on the stage together during the 2022 Texoma Behavioral Health Leadership Team conference and spoke to concerns about the overuse of technology, the need for early support, and the future of mental health among youth. The effects of technology were one issue at the forefront of topics during the annual conference, along with the mental health challenges ministers were helping address with their congregants.

Officially established in 2017 after a few years of informal meetings, the Texoma Behavioral Health Leadership Team (TBHLT) has created an environment and network to bring together individuals who can help foster the mental health and well-being of the community.

TBHLT WAS AN IDEA BORN IN THE CONFERENCE ROOM OF THE TEXOMA HEALTH FOUNDATION (THF). COBY CHASE WITH THE MEADOWS MENTAL HEALTH POLICY INSTITUTE AND THF'S BOARD CHAIRMAN AT THE TIME, BRETT GRAHAM, ALONG WITH CEO MICHELLE LEMMING, DREAMED

TOGETHER, AND DREW UP DESIGNS. AFTER THE MEETING, THE TEAM FORMED AN AD-HOC GROUP OF LEADERS TO FINALIZE THE CREATION OF THE TBHLT.

"The ad-hoc committee was a power-house of leaders in mental health", said Michelle. "At every meeting, members returned with action items complete, and ready to design a permanent hub for all-things mental health for Grayson County - the TBHLT. A champion in mental health for our community, Gail Utter, agreed to use her existing 501c3, NEWCO, to host the group and the rest is history."

Coming from 30 years at Austin College and Serving as VP of Student affairs, Tim Millerick had frontline knowledge of the Struggles among students and Staff in the area of Mental Health. When asked to come on as director of TBHLT, he accepted. "The range of Mental and Behavioral Health Issues we are facing today in the World, and here in Texoma, are sizeable and growing," Tim says. "Almost no one goes through their day without knowing or being exposed to someone who is dealing with such issues. We're trying to create a situation where we're all working together to address these issues successfully. Throughout Texoma, there are wonderful people working hard in their worlds. We are recognizing their efforts and bringing them together so we have the best in the room to talk about solutions."

AT TBHLT'S ANNUAL CONFERENCE, THERE ARE REPRESENTATIVES FROM EDUCATIONAL INSTITUTIONS, LAW ENFORCEMENT, GOVERNMENT ORGANIZATIONS, BUSINESS AND INDUSTRY, HEALTH PRACTITIONERS, HOSPITALS, AND STATE AGENCIES. THEY COME TOGETHER AND DISCUSS ISSUES IN THE COMMUNITY TO BEGIN CREATING SOLUTIONS. "FOLKS ENIOY THE NETWORKING." TIM SAYS.

TBHLT'S LARGEST PROJECT AT THIS TIME IS A JAIL DIVERSION PROGRAM. THE LEADERSHIP TEAM, MADE OF 25-30 STAKEHOLDERS, IS ALSO WORKING ON ACCESS TO CARE ISSUES, SUPPORTING LEGISLATION, AND PILOTING INITIATIVES. AS THE COMMUNITY'S HUB FOR MENTAL HEALTH AND WELLNESS, THE CONFERENCE REMAINS TBHLT'S CORE ACTIVITY. IT IS SUPPORTED IN PART BY THE TEXOMA HEALTH FOUNDATION. THE IDEAS SHARED AT THE CONFERENCE HELP GUIDE THE DIRECTION OF TBHLT MOVING FORWARD. "IT SETS US UP AS AN ORGANIZATION AS WE MOVE BEYOND THAT DAY,"

TIM SAYS. "WE ARE VERY BLESSED TO HAVE SO MANY ATTENDEES

AND A NUMBER OF SPONSORS THAT HAVE SUPPORTED US CONSISTENTLY.

THE CONFERENCE IS A BIG PART OF WHO WE ARE.

ATTENDEES AT THE 2022 COMMUNITY BEHAVIORAL HEALTH CONFERENCE

THE POWERFUL, QUIET WORK OF THE CHILD & FAMILY GUIDANCE CENTER OF TEXOMA

AFTER SUFFERING IN A DOMESTIC VIOLENCE SITUATION, ONE MOTHER WAS BRAVE ENOUGH TO CALL THE CHILD AND FAMILY GUIDANCE CENTER OF TEXOMA. DEFEATED, FEARFUL, AND STARTING FROM NOTHING, SHE REACHED OUT TO THE CENTER FOR CASE MANAGEMENT AND THERAPY SERVICES.



Working together, her case manager was able to guide her through obtaining childcare assistance through Texas Workforce, receiving food stamps after being denied previously, obtaining financial aid assistance for college, utilizing the diaper bank and local food assistance programs, and completing a 16-week financial course with Texoma Council of Governments. Her most recent visit to the center showed her smiling—optimistic, empowered, and determined about the future.

When someone is brave enough to call the Child and Family Guidance Center, the staff member on the other end of the line is prepared to guide them through their first steps. Brenda Hayward, executive director of the center, explains, "If someone says, 'I don't have insurance, I don't have a job, I don't have any money,' our front team says, 'It's okay. We are going to take care of you.' That's what the Texoma Health Foundation and other funders enable us to do. We set the person at ease early in the process." Though Brenda isn't directly involved with the clients, she hears the powerful work going on in the facility. Little voices of children drift into her office as they walk through the halls with their therapist. Trust builds. "To see that happening and unfolding, is a joy for me," Brenda says. "One of our therapists was outside the playroom with a little girl, and you could tell they were truly connected and the little girl felt safe.

WE HAVE SOME WONDERFUL, COMPETENT, CARING PROVIDERS TO HELP PEOPLE. THEY MEET THEM WHERE THEY ARE, AND WORK WITH THEM COMPASSIONATELY TO HEAL THE ISSUES THEY ARE BRINGING HERE."

The Child & Family Guidance Center of Texoma began 57 years ago with one woman's vision to support children in poverty. The organization started off in a free office space where it operated half a day per week. It's now grown to 11,896 in-person and telehealth sessions in 2022 alone. 85% was supported by grants, fundraising, and medicaid. "In reality, the folks who need our care can't afford to pay for our care," Brenda says. "We hire and employ high-level professionals. Our board and I have always stood on the belief that we need to be a competitive employer in this community to attract and retain high-quality mental healthcare providers."

In 2013, the Texoma Health Foundation was part of supporting the Child & Family Guidance Center of Texoma to become a licensed training academy for therapists. The center brings in master level interns to help them finish their degree. Once licensed, they put in 3,000 in-the-field hours during the 2-year paid program.

After someone is brave enough to pick up the phone, interns see the client care process unfold. They begin to understand the work of all the staff members, and their own role once clients come under their care as a licensed therapist.

"A LOT OF POWERFUL WORK IS BEING DONE EACH DAY HERE, VERY QUIETLY," BRENDA SAYS. "THEY JUST GO ABOUT THEIR WORK HELPING PEOPLE HAVE A BETTER FUTURE. WE TAKE THE WINS BECAUSE NOT ALL ARE WINS. BUT WHEN IT DOES HAPPEN AND THINGS GET BETTER FOR PEOPLE, IT'S A GOOD FEELING."

533

THERAPY SESSIONS
PROVIDED BY CHILD AND
FAMILY GUIDANCE CENTER
USING A HYBRID MODEL OF
IN-PERSON AND
REMOTE SESSIONS

RALLYING AROUND KIDS AND THEIR FAMILIES

Peter's story is one of the hundreds handled with love annually through the Children's Advocacy Center of Grayson County (CAC). Instead of a confusing, scary process, kids like Peter and their

Families are rallied by a community of professionals from law enforcement to therapists. "We are designed to help children who experience trauma and abuse," explains Britney Barker, executive director at the Children's Advocacy Center of Grayson County. "There is a giant network of us: 70 in the state of Texas and over 900 in the Us. There is a high level of accountability in what we are doing. We offer evidence-based services for kids and families after they've experienced abuse."

Britney started work at the CAC fifteen years ago, directly supporting kids and their families. She found how rewarding it was to be a calm presence in the midst of chaos. "Now what gets me up every day is supporting my staff that are interacting with these kids and families every day to help them heal," Britney says. "It's hard work and not everyone can do it. I want my staff to be successful so the kids we're serving can be successful."

FORENSIC INTERVIEWS, ADVOCACY, MEDICAL EXAMS, THERAPY—EVERYTHING A CHILD AND THEIR FAMILY NEEDS ARE IN ONE PLACE AT CAC—AT NO COST TO THEM. ALL THE SERVICES PROVIDED BY CAC ARE FREE TO THE VICTIM AND THEIR FAMILY. NOW, THROUGH THEIR TEXOMA HEALTH FOUNDATION (THF) FUNDING, CAC CAN KEEP A STRONG FOCUS ON THE MENTAL HEALTH OF THE KIDS. WITH HIGHLY TRAINED THERAPISTS, THEY SEE THE MAJORITY OF KIDS GO FROM PTSD AND DEPRESSION SYMPTOMS TO ZERO AFTER TWELVE THERAPY SESSIONS LIKE WHAT PETER RECEIVED. "WE'RE GRATEFUL FOR THF AND THEIR FOCUS ON MENTAL HEALTH," BRITTNEY SAYS. "WITHOUT SUPPORT, WE MIGHT NOT BE ABLE TO KEEP ALL OUR STAFF OR SEE ALL THE KIDS THAT NEED HELP. WE DON'T EVER WANT TO CHARGE A VICTIM MONEY FOR GETTING BETTER. THAT'S NOT OKAY. WE WANT TO MAKE SURE THEY HAVE ACCESS TO THE BEST CARE FOR FREE."

MENTAL HEALTH & WELLBEING

BY THE NUMBERS IN 2022-23

60%

ADDICTION RECOVERY RATE FOR 9 MEN RECEIVING SHELTER AND SERVICES AT SURRENDER HOUSE 478

Hours of trauma training provided to 33 casa volunteers working with children 697

CALLS TO THE CRISIS

CONTROL CENTER

EMERGENCY HOTLINE

(TRIPLE THE NUMBER FROM

THE YEAR BEFORE)

12,000

STUDENTS AND 185 FACULTY
IN 8 LOCAL SCHOOLS
RECEIVED MENTAL HEALTH
PROGRAMS THROUGH THE
GRANT HALLIBURTON
FOUNDATION

210

FAMILIES RECEIVED GAS
CARDS TO HELP CHILDREN
ACCESS ON-SITE MEDICAL
AND MENTAL HEALTH
SERVICES AT THE FANNIN
COUNTY CHILDREN'S
CENTER

9

CHILDREN IMPACTED BY
ABUSE AND NEGLECT
RECEIVED MENTAL HEALTH
CARE THROUGH THE FANNIN
COUNTY JUVENILE SERVICES

1,390

STUDENTS EDUCATED ON ADOLESCENT SUBSTANCE USE DISORDER (ASUD) AND 251 RESIDENTS BETWEEN THE AGES OF 16 AND 21 PROVIDED SERVICES BY THE TEXOMA COMMUNITY CENTER'S ASUD PROGRAM

610

RESIDENTS IMPACTED BY A
NEW GRIEF AND LOSS
CENTER AND "BEYOND
SUICIDE" TRAINING
THROUGH HOME HOSPICE OF
GRAYSON COUNTY

22%

INCREASE IN ROOM
CAPACITY TO PROVIDE MORE
YOUNG MEN A PLACE TO
CALL HOME AT THE
HOUSE OF ELI

PREVENTION & HEALTHY LIVING: TEACHING KIDS SMART MOVES

A FEW YEARS BACK, THERE WAS ONLY ONE PLACE YOUNG RILEY COULD GO. HER ACADEMICS WERE FAILING. SHE WAS NOT ALLOWED IN SCHOOL AT TIMES BECAUSE OF HER BEHAVIOR ISSUES, AND WAS ASSIGNED VIRTUAL LEARNING. HER PARENTS STRUGGLED WITH WORK AND RAISING HER. THEN RILEY'S PARENTS WERE INTRODUCED TO THE BOYS & GIRLS CLUBS OF RED RIVER VALLEY OKLAHOMA. THE CLUB UNIT DIRECTOR WORKED WITH THE FAMILY PERSONALLY TO DEVELOP STRATEGIES TO HELP RILEY WHEN SHE WAS EXPERIENCING A LOSS OF CONTROL, BOTH AT THE CLUB AND AT HOME. THREE YEARS INTO ATTENDING THE BOYS & GIRLS CLUBS, RILEY CAN NOW GO TO SCHOOL ON A REGULAR BASIS AND IS AN A&B HONOR ROLL STUDENT.

"MY HUSBAND AND I CAN CONTINUE TO WORK AND PROVIDE FOR OUR FAMILY KNOWING THAT OUR DAUGHTERS ARE IN A SAFE PLACE THAT CAN MENTOR THEM REGARDLESS OF THEIR BEHAVIOR CONCERNS," RILEY'S MOM SAID. RILEY AND HER FAMILY ARE AMONG MANY WHO BENEFIT FROM THE ACTIVITIES, SERVICES, AND LOVE PROVIDED BY THE BOYS & GIRLS CLUBS OF RED RIVER VALLEY OK. THE CLUB SERVES 1,500+ YOUTHS IN 14 LOCATIONS ACROSS 200 MILES OF SOUTHEASTERN OKLAHOMA.

Our mission is to enable all young people, especially those who need us most, to reach their full potential as productive, caring, and responsible citizens," says Hannah J. McDonald, Director of Development. "That encapsulates all we do and why we do it. We are making a difference in so many young people's lives. That is what really inspires me." One of their programs is SMART MOVES. It provides age-appropriate information about alcohol and other drugs; self-awareness activities to develop respect for one's own body; capacity to handle feelings healthy habits; activities to develop the ability to interact and work in groups; practice in decision-making, problem-solving, and planning ahead; and training in refusal techniques useful for avoiding risky situations.

A STAFF MEMBER OBSERVED THE SUCCESS OF ONE OF THE YOUNG PEOPLE: "WE HAVE A CLUB MEMBER THAT HAS AN AUTISM SPECTRUM DISORDER. THE CLUB STAFF HAS WORKED HARD WITH HIM TO HELP HIM BUILD POSITIVE PEER RELATIONSHIPS THROUGH OUR SMART MOVES PROGRAM. HIS CONFIDENCE SOARED."

Kam Sallee is the Chief Executive Officer for the Boys & Girls Clubs of Red River Valley Oklahoma. He grew up in Boys and Girls Clubs across the country, starting in Montana where he is an enrolled tribal member of the Northern Cheyenne Tribe. His mother has been in the Boys and Girls Clubs movement for 27 years.

"I didn't know I wanted to follow in my mother's footsteps," Kam says. "When I got my first full-time job at a Boys & Girls Club, I realized this is what I was meant to do. This is something I'm very passionate about, especially at this club. It's something I'm proud to talk about, how we take care of and give back to the Native Youth which are nearly fifty percent at our sites." Native Clubs have found that Smart Moves helps them create strong partnerships with local schools, police, Head Start, businesses, and other health and social services agencies. The Boys & Girls Clubs often invite elders or other tribal community members to discuss tribal cultures, values, traditions, history, or language. Through their Texoma Health Foundation funding, the Boys & Girls Clubs of Red River Valley Oklahoma are focusing on increasing the SMART Moves capacity, technology, staff training, and upgrading equipment. It's allowing them to take care of kids like young Riley. "I know we're making a difference on a daily basis," Kam says. "I'm one of those kids who wouldn't be where I am without Boys & Girls Clubs."

Note: Riley's name was changed by Boys & Girls Clubs of Red River Valley Oklahoma.





FOOD PANTRY SERVING OUR GREATEST RESOURCESENIOR CITIZENS

Living, breathing history books. This is how staff at the Ron Cross Senior Activity Center views the seniors who visit there on a daily basis.

The activity center, owned and operated by the City of Durant, partners with OHAI (Oklahoma Healthy Aging Initiative), SONP (Southern Oklahoma Nutrition Program), RSVP (Retired Senior Volunteer Program of Bryan County), and many more organizations to serve these living history books.

At the center, there are veterans that span the Korean to Vietnam wars, and also seniors who are retired school teachers, business owners, and more. The activity center offers daily nutritional meals, engaging games, exercise programs, holiday parties, veteran recognitions. Indian taco sales, gospel singings, and weekly karaoke.

With the age of the seniors—the average being 75 and the oldest at 95—it's a time in their life when there is no need for filters. Just honest, genuine conversations and laughter. Many of the seniors are facing dire financial situations during this season of life. Residing in a largely agrarian community and having worked on farms and for cash, their Social Security Check is minimal. Many live on \$400 - \$500 per month.

THE RON CROSS SENIOR ACTIVITY CENTER IS A FUNDAMENTAL PART OF THEIR LIVES.

TO EXPAND THE WAY THEY SERVE SENIORS, THE CENTER CREATED A FOOD PANTRY WHERE SENIORS
CAN SHOP ONCE A MONTH FOR A LOAD OF GROCERIES. THAT PROJECT WAS DEVELOPED THROUGH A
GRANT BY THE TEXOMA HEALTH FOUNDATION. WITH THE FUNDS, THE CENTER HAD SHELVING
INSTALLED AND STOCKED, ALONG WITH PURCHASING A NEW DEEP FREEZE AND UPGRADING THE
ELECTRICAL SYSTEM TO HANDLE IT.

The deep freeze lets the center offer a variety of brand-name meats and dairy to the seniors. The remaining grant funds go toward the SONP nutrition program. The food pantry is also supported by community efforts, including the local grocer, Pruitt's food, who offered a benevolent bid. Once a month, store manager Mike power Jacks pallets of food over to the center on foot.

Volunteers unpack and stock the shelves with \$6,000 worth of groceries. Many of the volunteers are the seniors themselves, who pitch in to get everything ready for shopping. As a community hub, the activity center provides these seniors with the mental, physical, and health support they need.

1

ROOM WAS CONSTRUCTED
AND EQUIPPED WITH HIGH
VOLT CIRCUITS FOR A DEEP
FREEZE FOR FOOD
DISTRIBUTION TO SENIOR
CITIZENS THROUGH THE
CITY OF DURANT

THE TRIPLE PLAY—CREATING HAPPIER, HEALTHIER YOUTH

When they enter the doors of the Boys and Girls Club Denison, children as young as 5 and old as 18 begin taking care of their bodies and minds through the Triple Play Program.

First on the agenda each afternoon for the body, mind, and soul is physical exercise. Shaking off the strain of the school day, they enter into warmups like jump rope, pushups, and situps. Then basketball, volleyball, and flag football might ensue depending on the season. A favorite activity is the freeze dance challenge.

During the challenges, the youth are partnered to encourage one another as they count off their assigned reps or race. The teamwork creates opportunities to learn relationship building, growing their minds beyond digital interactions. No phones are allowed during activity times.

NUTRITION ROUNDS OUT THE TRIPLE PLAY PROGRAM. THE CLUB STRIVES TO SERVE HEALTHY SNACKS EACH DAY AS PART OF TAKING CARE OF THE SOUL.

"The Texoma Health Foundation helps us provide the Triple Play program," says Ron Nixon, director of the Boys and Girls Club Denison. The club has served youth in the Denison community and surrounding counties since 1966. They offer programs that improve academic success, healthy lifestyles, good character and leadership. Ron watches an average of 287 youth benefit from the club each day, and up to 1,531 annually. An additional 3,000 are given opportunities with special events and sports throughout the year.

Ron has seen youth go from failing in academics and constantly being sent to his office, to the motivation of sports changing attitudes and grades. They are rarely sent to his office again. "That may seem minor to some, but it's huge to that kid and that family," Ron says. "I think these kinds of programs are so important. The kids are not just playing a game, they are developing accountability. They're developing relationships and discipline. All those things carry over into the classroom and their daily lives."

That is why the Triple Play program remains at the core of the club, developing youth in Body, mind, and soul. "They deal with so many challenges every day," Ron says. "That's what is so great about having them here, to see them grow and battle through those challenges. Our relationship and the help we've gotten from the Texoma Health Foundation is critical to our success, especially our Triple Play program. We're very grateful for that."



1,331

YOUTH WERE SUPPORTED
THROUGH THE
AFTER-SCHOOL SUMMER
FOOD SERVICE PROGRAM
AND TRIPLE PLAY AT THE
BOYS AND GIRLS
CLUB OF DENISON



MY HUSBAND AND I CAN CONTINUE TO WORK AND PROVIDE FOR OUR FAMILY KNOWING THAT OUR DAUGHTERS ARE IN A SAFE PLACE

-MOTHER OF CHILDREN ATTENDING BOYS & GIRLS CLUB



PREVENTION & HEALTHY LIVING

BY THE NUMBERS IN 2022-23

1

NURSERY/SICKROOM BUILT FOR THE MADILL COMMUNITY DAY CARE TO HELP KEEP WELL BABIES WELL 15

ATTENDEES RECEIVED 70
CLASS HOURS OF THE
"GETTING AHEAD" PROGRAM
WHERE PARTICIPANTS LEARN
THE CAUSES OF POVERTY
AND RESOURCES NEEDED
FOR STABILITY

1

BASKETBALL COURT AND
ONE NEW HOME
CONSTRUCTED FOR THE
GEARY GIRLS RANCH

INDUSTRIAL REFRIGERATOR
AND SMALLER APPLIANCE
PURCHASED TO SUPPORT THE
NUTRITION PROGRAM AT
THE BOYS AND GIRLS CLUB
IN SHERMAN

14

GIRLS WHO HAVE AGED OUT OF THE FOSTER CARE SYSTEM ENROLLED IN A MENTORSHIP AND LIFE SKILL PROGRAM AT J127 MINISTRY 15

SCHOLARSHIPS FOR GIRLS TO ATTEND AFTER SCHOOL PROGRAMS THROUGH GIRLS ON THE RUN

COMMUNITY-WIDE WELLNESS CAMPAIGN ADMINISTERED BY BLUE ZONES IN DURANT

NURSING:

Dad-Mode Pushes Students Forward in Their Academic Goals

The front and back doors of the old president's house provide easy access to students who come by whenever they need.

SITTING AT THE END OF A ONE-LANE ROAD BEHIND THE BASEBALL STADIUM'S RIGHT FIELD ON THE GRAYSON COLLEGE CAMPUS IN DENISON, THE OLD PRESIDENT'S HOUSE IS A HOME BASE WHERE STUDENTS CAN APPLY FOR SCHOLARSHIPS THROUGH THE GRAYSON COLLEGE FOUNDATION. THE STUDENTS CAN EVEN USE THE KITCHEN TO COOK A MEAL—SOMETHING SPECIAL FOR FOREIGN STUDENTS WHO WANT TO PREPARE TRADITIONAL DISHES FROM THEIR HOMELAND.

"There's only one rule," says Randy Truxal, Executive Director of the Grayson College Foundation. "You've got to leave the kitchen as nice as you found it. If you don't, then my Dad-mode will kick in." Randy also enacts Dad-mode to help students in their academic choices. He wants to equip them in every way possible to see them succeed. "We have students that come in on the vocational side, and the majority of those students stay in Texoma-land," he says. "Students that move on to a university and complete their 4-year degree also return to work here. Of our graduating students, about 60-70% of them return or stay in Texoma-land."

The Grayson College Foundation was created to facilitate scholarship funding to alleviate the financial burden on students. This is especially the case for nursing students.

"Hospitals in Texoma are growing and they need nurses," Randy Says. "RNS, BSNS, LVNS.

Those are the three classifications of nurses we're producing in great numbers. They are highly sought after because our nursing program is outstanding. But to get their clinicals done, they often have to cut back on their full-time job. A scholarship helps them a great deal."

When THF was formed in 2007, there were enough scholarships for nursing students, but lack of faculty and space created a long waiting list of students trying to enter the college's nursing program. Strategy meetings with the Texoma Health Foundation and the college led to THF funding new faculty positions. The group also added priority for local students to enter the program and THF has seen these numbers and percentages increase dramatically.

Covering the cost of faculty remained a consistent piece of THF's grants to the college, and the foundation would later fund additional projects including investment in a new BSN program and state-of-the-art training mannequins. "The mannequins react as a human would," Randy says. "They bleed, they say 'ouch,' they regurgitate. It's the next best thing to working on a human being. With funding through THF, we've been able to keep them updated and upgraded. That is indispensable to our nursing faculty."

In addition to supporting Grayson College through grantmaking, THF's Texoma Giving Partners provides scholarships for the Newly expanded classrooms. The Roberta Pond, Jaqueline Vandiver Chesser, and Dr. Max & Shirley Cham funds have all helped cover the cost for local students to obtain healthcare degrees and certificates at Grayson College.

RANDY'S GOAL IS TO CONTINUE GROWING THE GRAYSON COLLEGE FOUNDATION'S ENDOWMENT TO MATCH THE GROWING NEEDS OF STUDENTS. HIS DAD-MODE IS ALWAYS ON TO REACH THE GOAL OF SOMEDAY FUNDING EVERY SCHOLARSHIP REQUEST. STUDENTS WHO COME INTO THE OLD PRESIDENT'S HOUSE CAN SIT DOWN WITH A GRAYSON COLLEGE FOUNDATION STAFF MEMBER WHO WILL HELP THEM FILL OUT THEIR APPLICATION, ANSWER QUESTIONS, AND SHOW THEM AROUND THE KITCHEN. THE REFRIGERATOR IS STOCKED WITH BOTTLED WATER, AND THERE ARE SNACKS ON THE COUNTER. RANDY SAYS. "WE LIVE TO SUPPORT THE STUDENTS, STAFF, AND FACULTY OF GRAYSON COLLEGE."

73%

OF NURSING GRADUATES STAYED WITHIN THF'S SERVICE AREA FOR EMPLOYMENT



P

I WANTED TO HELP THF FIND WAYS TO MAKE MENTAL WELLNESS "DINNER TABLE CONVERSATION" FOR EVERYONE AT THF, AT MCCRAW OIL, AND IN THE COMMUNITY.

-BILL WILSON

99

BUILDING A CULTURE OF MENTAL WELLBEING: LEAVE EM' BETTER



In Bonham, Texas, Bill Wilson drives into the parking lot of McCraw Oil. A shop and warehouse sit next to administrative offices where guests are greeted throughout the day by smiling faces. "Leave em' Better" can be found in bold text on company posters throughout the building. "We want to always leave our customers, our teammates, and the community better every time we meet them", says Bill. This simple message exemplifies Bill's passion to make a positive difference on all those touched by him and his team.

SHORTLY AFTER BILL JOINED THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE TEXOMA HEALTH FOUNDATION (THF), CLOSE FRIENDS OF BILL AND HIS WIFE, ROXANNE, TRAGICALLY LOST A WONDERFUL CHILD DUE TO MENTAL ILLNESS. HE LATER LEARNED OF ADDITIONAL HEARTBREAKING LOSSES TO SUICIDE TIED TO AREA SCHOOLS AND THF TEAM MEMBERS. THROUGH HIS WORK WITH THF HE SOON DISCOVERED THAT FANNIN COUNTY CARRIED SOME OF THE HIGHEST SUICIDE RATES IN THE STATE OF TEXAS. AS HE BEGAN TO UNDERSTAND NEEDS, AND WORKED WITH THF ON MENTAL WELLBEING, HE FULLY CONNECTED TO A PASSION AND PURPOSE TO CHANGE THESE STATISTICS AND SAVE LIVES.

HE HAS SINCE DEDICATED HIMSELF TO THF'S COLLABORATIVE WORK. COLLECTIVE IMPACT EFFORTS BETWEEN MCCRAW OIL AND THF BEGAN WITH FINDING PARTNERS TO CREATE A FORMAL COLLABORATIVE FOR MENTAL WELLBEING, TO LAUNCH A COMMUNITY-WIDE ANTI-STIGMA CAMPAIGN AND FIND SOLUTIONS TO MENTAL AWARENESS AND CARE. THIS LED BILL, THE THF TEAM AND FANNIN COUNTY LEADERS TO ACTIVELY IDENTIFY, RECRUIT AND IMPLEMENT EVIDENCE-BASED SUICIDE PREVENTION PROGRAMMING FOR THE FIRST TIME IN AREA SCHOOLS.

EVEN WITH EARLY SUCCESSES IN THE SCHOOLS AND COMMUNITY, BILL FELT THAT THE MESSAGING WAS PRIMARILY RESONATING WITH THOSE PREDISPOSED TO A POSITIVE, PROACTIVE APPROACH TO MENTAL WELLNESS, AND HE WANTED TO FIND WAYS TO MAKE MENTAL WELLNESS "DINNER TABLE CONVERSATION" FOR EVERYONE AT MCCRAW AND IN THE COMMUNITY. MCCRAW OIL AND THF JOINED WITH PASSIONATE ORGANIZATIONS, ALONG WITH THE TEXOMA AND FANNIN BEHAVIORAL HEALTH LEADERSHIP TEAMS TO ROLLOUT A WORKPLACE MENTAL WELLBEING PILOT.

THE PROJECT'S BROADER FOCUS ON COMMUNITY CHANGE, AND THE DEDICATION OF BUSINESS LEADERS, LIKE BILL, REPRESENTING NONPROFIT AND FOR-PROFIT BUSINESSES ALIKE, IS CHANGING THE WAY WE TAKE CARE OF OURSELVES AND THOSE AROUND US — "TO LEAVE EACH OTHER BETTER"

A SPECIAL THANK YOU TO THE LEADERS WHO HAVE HELPED DREAM, TEST AND IMPLEMENT THE MINDWELL TEXOMA PROJECT. YOU ARE CRITICAL HEROES DEDICATED TO TRANSFORMING TEXOMA INTO A PLACE WHERE ALL CAN THRIVE.

















8

BUSINESS CHAMPIONS
PILOTING A MENTAL
WELLBEING INITIATIVE
IMPACTING RESIDENTS
INSIDE AND OUTSIDE OF THE
WORKPLACE

4

PILLARS OF MENTAL
WELLBEING INCLUDING
STIGMA, PREVENTION,
EARLY DETECTION &
ACCESS AND CARING FOR
THOSE AROUND US

BASELINE SURVEY COMPLETE
BY THIRD-PARTY
ADMINISTRATOR FOR THE
COLLABORATIVE TO TRACK
CHANGE OVER TIME



TO LEARN MORE

FOLLOW US: @TEXOMAHEALTH AND @REBASRANCHHOUSE

CONNECT TO OUR FOUNDATION TEAM

DEB BORING, BOOKKEEPING AND FINANCE

JOHN JANES, GRANTS AND GIVING LEAD

MICHELLE LEMMING, CEO & PRESIDENT

NICOLE THORNHILL, TEXOMA GIVING PARTNERS DIRECTOR

KITTY RICHARDSON, COO

WWW.TEXOMAHEALTH.ORG | 903.337.0755

REQUEST A COPY OF OUR 2022-23 ANNUAL AUDIT

THE HAS THE HIGHEST OPINION OF ASSURANCE POSSIBLE FOR AN AUDIT AND HOLDS THE HIGHEST RATING IN CANDID'S NONPROFIT GUIDESTAR

CONNECT TO OUR REBA'S RANCH HOUSE TEAM

MARILYN BICE, DIRECTOR

JERI CAROSELLA, GUEST RELATIONS

MITCH GRAY, NIGHT & WEEKEND MANAGER

LINDA MORGAN, GUEST RELATIONS

& FANCY (OUR FOUR-LEGGED TEAM MEMBER)

WWW.REBASRANCHHOUSE.ORG | 903.463-REBA (7322)







